
From: The University of Georgia <adm-info@uga.edu>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/3/2017 4:39:02 PM
Subject: UGA Recommendation submitted for Sydney Torbett

Updates from the University of Georgia

Dear Mr. Bryant,
 

The University of Georgia has received the recommendation that you submitted for Sydney Torbett on his/her behalf. 
 

Please understand that during official holidays and weekends, the admissions office is not staffed, so any documents or 
communications that come in during that time will not be handled until the following business days.
 

Sincerely,
 

Office of Admissions | University of Georgia
 
Terrell Hall | Athens, GA 30602-1633
 
Facebook | Instagram | Twitter | Blog
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